Pres-

they 3
the United
— Woodrow Wilson
_and Dwight Eisenhower.

KENNELH dULLAD
Maxion-Kenneth Bullard was
named sergeant after 12 years
of law enforcement with the
Town of Maxton. After the
appointment of Bullard by
Chief Bobby

expecting their third child.

Sgt. Bullard is a member of
Shady Grove Baptist Church
where he serves as Sunday

Thompson on School Superintendent. He

May 1st, Bullard lt_ﬂed ﬂ}" resides in Maxton. Said Bull-
he was the first Indian police ard, “‘Maxton is a great place

ce and is now o live.”" .

Mae Brewington. v
Mrs. Louellia is on the sitk
list and is asking for prayer.
Pastor appreciation daywas
held at Ten Mile Center
Baptist Church on Saturday,
May 15. Rev. Jimmie Strick-

land was honored for his nine
years of faithful service. He
was presented with gifts
along with a money tree which
totaled over $300. A dinner
was enjoyed afterwarde

Do you have any Olympic
Games memorabilia—books,
programs, medals, personal
films, banners, posters or
the like?

An American named Jim
Jacobs, who collects and
preserves Olympic artifacts,
is eager to trade or purchase
this type of material.

if you have any material
of this nature gathering
dust in a basement or attic,
you can get in touch with
Jim Jacobs at 9 East 40th
Street, New York, N.Y.
10016, (212) 532-1717.
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Gené Locklear, shown
above and Domna Roland of
Open My World Publishing
Company conducted these
workshops. Locklear Is a
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Local Student
honored at Duke

University

James Cedric Woods

North Carolina seventh-
graders in Duke University’s
1982 academic talent search
who obtained Scholastic Apti-
tude Test (SAT) score equal to
those of college bound high
school seniors were honored
May 16 in ceremonies at the
Duke Chapel.

The students took the col-
lege-level SAT last January as
participants in Duke’s Talent
Identification Program (TIP),
which seeks to identify bright

seventh-graders or 12-year-
olds and direct them toward
programs for the gifted and
talented.

The talent search involved
over 18,000 students and
covered 16 southern and mid-

i western states this year, said

Dr. Robert N. Sawyer, TIP
director. Plans are underway
to conduct a similar search
next year. The 605 students
invited to the state awards
ceremony had to score at least
S00 out of 800 points on_ the
mathematics portion of the.

" SAT (450 for girls), or 430 out

of 800 points on the verbal
portion or 52 out of 60 points
on the Test of Standard
Written English.

All participants received
certificates of recognition for
their achievement, Sawyer
said. Several participants also
received scholarship and book
awards.

James Cedric Woods from
the Pembroke Middie School
received one of these certifi-
cates, he is the son of Rev.
and Mrs. James H. Woods of
Pembroke.
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County Therapeutic
Recreation Department
closes due to
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On June 30, 1982 the
Therapeutic Recreation De-
partment of the Robeson
County Mental Health Center
will no longer exist to offer
therapeutic activities to the
emotionally and physically
handicapped, including the
elderly, of Robeson County,
This vital department will
close its doors due to lack of
funds!

During the eight years of
this service, literally hun-
dreds of handicapped indivi-
duals have paticipated in
therapeutic activities which
proved that previously un-
known abilities existed. In

all cases, the disabilities
had limited them to an
unrewarding way of life.

The Therapeutic Recreation
program gave them increased
seif-esteem, self-confidence,
- ol : °‘
anxiety and boredom, and had
stimilated a spark which

them a mewly found
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Pembroke, Rowland, and the
country roads in-between the
handicapped individuals no
longer will be given the
professional help which en-
couraged their many poten-
tials.

Although there will no
longer be any therapeutice
activities after June 30th, if no
funds become available, the
therapeutic recreation staff
finds solace in the fact that for
eight years many handicapp-
ed individuals enjoyed and
benefited from the man:
activities in the physical,




